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Welcome to our latest newsletter. 

Thank you to the 2 parents who came to the year 1 coffee morning this week. They both 

had a tour of the outdoor classroom and even got some hot chocolate and marshmallows to 

toast! 

We had a good response to our parent survey this week so thank you if you managed to fill 

the questionnaire in. 77 people completed the survey. The following link 

https://tinyurl.com/2b56n35u 

will show you the percentages and comments for each question. If you have any questions 

about the survey, please come and speak to us.  

Finally, I hope you have a good, restful weekend. I’m going to try and do the same and try 

not think about the very unjust 10 point deduction for Everton! #115 

 

Take care  

Mr Jones 

 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
https://tinyurl.com/2b56n35u
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Diary Dates  
23/11/2023   Tempest Individual Photographs    
24/11/2023   Y2 trip to Birchwood Firestation 
29/11/2023   Y2 parent’s coffee morning  
30/11/2023   Y2 Fancy dress- Great Fire of London 
30/11/2023   PTA EYFS Christmas Movie in school time 
30/11/2023   PTA Christmas Movie night (Y1-6) 3.20PM-5.30PM  
04/12/2023   School choir to Salvation Army  
06/12/2023   Y3 parent’s coffee morning  
13/12/2023   9.30am EYFS Christmas Dress Rehearsal – Grandparents invited  
14/12/2023   9.30am EYFS Christmas performance for parents  
14/12/2023   2.00pm EYFS Christmas performance for parents  
15/12/2023   9.30am KS1 Christmas Dress Rehearsal – Grandparents invited  
15/12/2023   1.40pm KS2 Christmas Dress Rehearsal – Grandparents invited 
18/12/2023   9.30am KS1 Christmas performance for parents  
18/12/2023   3.30pm KS1 Christmas performance for parents  
19/12/2023   9.30am KS2 Christmas performance for parents  
19/12/2023   3.30pm KS2 Christmas performance for parents  
20/12/2023   Toy day/Party day/Christmas Jumper day  
10/01/2024   Y4 parent’s coffee morning  
24/01/2024   Y5 parent’s coffee morning  
07/02/2024   Y6 parent’s coffee morning 

 
Tempest Individual Photographs 

Thursday 23rd November 
 
Tempest will be in school on this date taking individual photographs of the children. 
 
Siblings and Nursery children who do not attend Thursday mornings are welcome to 
come in at 8.30am to have their photograph taken then. 

Year 2 -Great Fire of London day 
 Thursday 30th November 

 
 

On this day, Year 2 are invited to come into school dressed up as somebody from 
1666. Some suggestions are Samuel Pepys, a baker, the King or a maid. During the day 
the children will be taking part in lots of fun activities. 
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Special Mentions 
Nursery - Myla Bridgeman – Myla is always keen to try new activities and puts 100% into everything 
she does. This week she has demonstrated a wonderful understanding of sorting by two properties, 
colour and size and was supporting her friends with this on the maths table. Well Done Myla. 

Reception –Hayden Harris. Hayden has blown me away this week with his positive attitude to 
learning. He has been very excited to try out new challenges and has also done some wonderful 
home learning. Keep it up! Well done, Hayden! 

Year 1 –Ralphie Massey for trying hard to listen attentively in all lessons! Well done Ralphie I have 
really noticed your fantastic effort this week! 
 
Year 2 –Daisy Jones for trying so hard in Math's this week!  
 
Year 3 –Nathanial Pearce for always trying his hardest and constantly showing an amazing attitude 
to reading, at home and in school.  
 
Year 4 – Paige Reeson for her excellent results in England Rocks on TT Rockstars this week. 
 
Year 5 -  Oliver Mills for positively trying with his handwriting! 
 
Year 6 – Caleb Walker - for working hard with his reading. 
 
PE- Austin Turnbull For always trying his best and being an enthusiastic learner. 
 
 
Early Years News  
Nursery 
All the children looked fabulous in their odd socks on Monday, thank you so much for all the 
donations. 

After walking into the classroom on Monday morning to be met by a rather unusual sound, the class 
sprang into detective mode and discovered we had a snoring bear asleep in a cave. Following this we 
read the story Bear Snores On and talked about the fact that bears will be gathering as much food as 
they can during Autumn, so that they are prepared to hibernate over Winter. The children drew 
some lovely pictures to suggest who they would invite to visit the bear in his cave, they created their 
own paper plate bears and made party hats for a tea party for the bear in our home corner. 

We have also been learning all about Diwali, we have made Diya’s out of clay and we have been 
creating our own Mehndi hand art designs and Rangoli patterns. 

We enjoyed a fun filled Friday at the end of the week to celebrate Children In Need in true Pudsey 
Bear style, with a cosy Teddy Bear Picnic in our outdoor classroom around the fire. 

The children all looked amazing! 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Well Done Nursery! 
Mrs. Wallace 
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Reception 
This week the children have continued to do their learning based around our new text ‘The Leaf 
Thief.’ The children have been sharing their ideas about who they think the leaf thief is based on 
some clues from the story. The children have also been using their phonics knowledge to write short 
captions including CVC words. 

In Maths, the children have been using their knowledge of comparing amounts to discuss who has 
the most and the fewest. The children have been using their reasoning skills and mathematical 
vocabulary to explain their understanding. 

For our topic learning, we have shared our understanding about Remembrance Day and why we 
wear a poppy. The children have really enjoyed using a range of crafts to make a poppy wreath and 
have also used their phonics skills to write words including red, hat and map. 

Have a lovely weekend everyone! 

Miss Bostock  
 
Key Stage 1 News 
Year 1 
This week in Math's we have continued with subtraction and enjoyed working practically. Year 1 
have enjoyed looking at systematic patterns to represent subtraction number sentences. We have 
looked at number facts to 7, 8, 9 and 10 this week and the children can now record these 
independently! The children enjoyed recognising patterns in number facts when applying symbols in 
the correct places. In addition to this we have started to explore part part whole models. The 
children can now explain that the 'whole' is the biggest number and the parts make up the whole. 
 
In Literacy this week we have completed our own storyboard of 'The Naughty Bus'. The children had 
so much fun reading the story together! We discussed key parts of the story and ensured our 
storyboard was accurate to enable us to use it independently to retell the story next week. 
 
In Science this week we have continued with our topic all about seasonal changes. We looked at the 
hours of daylight we have in each month and plotted some data into a graph. The children enjoyed 
comparing the data and can now explain which months experience the most daylight and which 
months experience the least daylight. We now know the reason it goes dark so early in autumn and 
winter! 
 
It has been anti-bullying week this week and the children have enjoyed completing some activities to 
recognise this. We discussed what qualities we feel a good friend should have and how we can help 
and support our peers in and out of the classroom. We discussed bullying and enjoyed defining what 
it means. We finished our week celebrating Children in Need and discussing what it means. The 
children enjoyed watching videos of how the charity has supported children across the UK in need 
and they enjoyed realising their donations will go towards this. Well done Year 1! 
Miss Lewis  
 
Year 2 
Year 2 have had a busy week and tried so hard in all of their lessons!  
 
In Math's this week we have spent time looking at ordering numbers accurately to 100. The children 
used their place value knowledge to support them with this and they can now confidently explain 
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strategies they can use to order numbers independently. Year 2 have also worked on applying 
addition and subtraction symbols accurately into a range of equations.  
 
 
In Literacy this week Year 2 have spent time recognising nouns and adjectives in a range of 
sentences. The children enjoyed using highlighters to complete this independently and as a result, 
they have started to apply rich vocabulary into their writing! Year 2 have also revisited plurals and 
explored key rules to help them apply 'e' or 'es' accurately. We now know that we add 'es' to words 
that end in s, ss, ch, sh, x and o to make them plural.  
 
 
In PSHE this week we have created our perfect friendship recipe! We discussed what qualities we 
feel a good friend needs and how we can be kind to our friends in and out of the classroom. The 
children included a range of qualities in their friendship recipe including kindness, trust, respect, 
honesty, good listening, fairness and gentle. 
 
 
To end our week, we had a lovely Art day on Friday with Mrs Jones. We revisited some skills from 
last year and worked hard on some new skills. Year 2 impressed Mrs Jones with their great listening 
and as a result, produced some wonderful work.  
 
Well done Year 2! 
Miss Kerrigan 
 
Key Stage 2 News 
Year 3 
This week in English, we have been preparing to write our non-chronological report on rocks. We 
looked at a WAGOLL of a report to inform us on how ours should look, and we have looked at 
creating subordinate clauses to improve our writing, We have also looked at turning statements into 
questions which the children did really well, understanding the different vocabulary needed to do 
so.  
 
In maths, we are still focusing closely on our addition and subtraction topic. This week, we have used 
place value charts and counters to physically look at what happens to each column depending on 
what number we have added/taken away. We also looked at why we can't have 10 counters in a 
column and the children did well at reasoning with this. To help with our number work with addition 
and subtraction, the children focused on identifying different number facts and related facts that will 
support them in their mental maths.  
 
In science, the children have labelled the different layers and processes of soil and been able to 
explain what makes up each part of the soil.  
 
It is anti-bullying week this week! We have spent ample time this week focusing on this topic and 
exploring different scenarios that may occur in school or elsewhere, to helped the children 
distinguish between 'banter' and 'bullying'. The children then drew around their hands, and wrote 5 
things in which they could do, to prevent/help someone being bullied. They have also created 
posters to explain what to do if you see someone being bullied/where to seek help.  
Mrs Hogan 
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Year 4 
This week in Year 4 in English, we have been learning about the fable 'The Boy who Cried Wolf' we 
have read the story and thought about what the moral is. We have then been thinking forward to 
writing our newspaper report and have been looking at the use of possessive apostrophes.  
 
In Maths, this week has been all about rounding. We have been looking at rounding to the nearest 
100 before then moving on to looking at rounding to the nearest thousand. Thinking about which 
column we need to look at for making our decision. We ended the week by rounding numbers to the 
nearest 10, 100 and 1000.  
 
We have really been practising our times tables this week by taking part in TT Rockstars, England 
Rocks. The children were allowed to play up to a maximum of an hour a day against other schools all 
across England. The children competed brilliantly and we ended up being 101st of 4354 schools 
taking part and 484th out 29,984 classes who competed which I am sure you will agree is a fantastic 
result especially as they were competing against many children who were much older than 
themselves. Importantly they had a great time taking part.  
 
In RE, we have been looking at Hinduism and why Hindus celebrate Diwali at this time of year.  We 
listed two different versions of the story of Rama and Sita and considered what Hindus might learn 
from each of the main characters and which of them might be good role models.  
 
Homework this week: There is a video for possessive apostrophes on ClickView and rounding 
numbers to 1000 on lbq.org. On LBQ if children can just have a go, especially with the first 20. If they 
get one wrong, the programme does show them some help to answer the question and if they are 
still not sure they can press next. Any they are not sure about we can have a look in class 
together.  The last 10 are reasoning and problem-solving it is great if they can have a try but there is 
no pressure.  
Mrs Shone 
 
 
Year 5 
This week in Year 5 we have been using the 'bridging' technique for addition and subtraction. This 
has relied upon our partitioning knowledge to split up numbers to help us to mentally add/subtract. 
 
In writing, we looked at direct and reported speech. We practised correctly punctuating direct 
speech and created some speech to use within our newspaper reporter about Annie Edson Taylor.  
 
For our new science topic, we revised our knowledge of materials and their properties. We looked at 
everyday household objects and discussed their properties including what they were made of and 
why they were made of this. 
 
This week has been Anti-Bullying Week, we discussed what bullying is and who to speak to in the 
event that they feel isolated or upset. We then created 'Kindness Cards' to someone in the class to 
boost positivity and focus on promoting happiness. 
 
Lastly, it was Children in Need Day on Friday. We discussed why we celebrate this day and how our 
money helps children in the UK. We talked about the importance of positive relationships and drew 
pictures of adults we trust and wrote about why we trust them.  
Miss Ratcliffe 
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Year 6 
Year 6 have continued to build quality sentences in preparation to write manifestos on how children 
can change behaviours and pledge to make Bruche an even better school; we have been writing 
sentences using the subjunctive form and using sentences with more than one subordinate clause. 
 
In Maths, the children have continued to reason with improper fractions and mixed numbers. They 
have also been practising finding percentages of numbers. 
 
The children have been studying the poem, 'Dulce Et Decorum Est' by Wilfred Owen, using inference, 
prediction and analysis of the figurative language. 
 
Y6 were treated to a wonderful day on Friday when we were visited by a real-life scientist. The day 
of experiments was action packed as we welcomed a chemist into our classroom to look at all the 
amazing chemistry that goes on in our own houses and all around us.  
 
 
We looked at the various types of acids and alkalis that we can find around our houses; we also 
investigated neutral products. We made our own ph indicators using red cabbage and water to make 
a solution that could be used to test if something was an acid or an alkali. When we added a liquid to 
the indicator, if it turned red, it was an acid and if it turned green, it was an alkali. We then practised 
neutralising materials by adding acids to alkalis and vice versa. We tested several acids and alkalis to 
find out which were the strongest.  
 
 
We denatured proteins by adding acids to solutions such as milk – when you added acid to milk, it 
curdled as the protein had ben denatured.  
 
 
We “cleaned” solutions by using distillation, where we boiled a solution and collected the 
evaporated vapour once it had condensed: the sludge was left behind when the water vapour 
evaporated; we learned that this is how you make white vinegar.  
Mr Gould 
 
 
PE 
What an incredible week we have had! We have become code breakers within OAA and experts at 
throwing with force in KS1. As we build up to Christmas we will be participating in a range of map 
reading and target game events. 
 Mr Cooney 
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Lunch Menu W/C 20.11.23  
Week 1 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term Dates 2023-2024 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  06.09.23 

Autumn Half Term 20.10.23 06.11.23 

Christmas 2023 20.12.23 03.01.24 

Spring Half Term 2024 09.02.24 19.02.24 

Easter 28.03.24 08.04.24 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
29.03.24 and 01.04.24 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 06.05.24 

Summer Half Term 24.05.24 03.06.2024 

Summer 2024 18.07.24 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 04.09.23 

INSET 2 05.09.23 

INSET 3 28.06.24 

INSET 4 19.07.24 

INSET 5 22.07.24 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 23.10.23 – 03.11.23 

Christmas Holiday 21.12.23 – 02.01.24 

February Half Term 12.02.24 – 16.02.24 

Easter Holiday 01.03.24 – 05.04.24 

May Half Term (Whit) 27.05.24 – 31.05.24 

Summer Holiday 19.07.24- TBC 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term Dates 2024-2025 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  04.09.24 

Autumn Half Term 18.10.24 04.11.24 

Christmas 2023 20.12.24 06.01.25 

Spring Half Term 2024 14.02.25 24.02.25 

Easter 11.04.25 22.04.25 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
18.04.25 and 21.04.25 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 05.05.25 

Summer Half Term 23.05.25 02.06.2025 

Summer 2024 18.07.25 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 02.09.24 

INSET 2 03.09.24 

INSET 3 27.06.25 

INSET 4 21.07.25 

INSET 5 22.07.25 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 18.10.24 – 03.11.24 

Christmas Holiday 20.12.24 – 05.01.25 

February Half Term 14.02.25 – 23.02.25 

Easter Holiday 11.04.25 – 21.04.25 

May Half Term (Whit) 23.05.25 – 01.06.25 

Summer Holiday 18.07.25- TBC 
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